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Storm season is in full swing. Many summer storms have the potential to produce tornadoes––they can 
happen anytime, anywhere, and can bring winds over 200 miles per hour. 

No one likes the power to go off, but knowing what to do can make a big difference 
in how soon your power is restored.
Consumers Energy Cooperative is committed to providing reliable service, but not all outages can 
be avoided. Weather, animals, accidents, and service interruptions from our power supplier can all cause 
power outages. If an outage occurs, please do the following:
• Check to determine if power is lost to your entire home or farmstead.
• Check fuses and circuit breakers which may include both the meter pole panel and the panel located 

inside your home.
• To help determine the extent of the problem, check with neighbors to see if they have electricity. This will 

help our crews know if it is just your service or if it is multiple services.
• Turn off major appliances to protect them from any high or low voltage conditions and to decrease the 

load when lines are re-energized.
• Leave a light or lamp on so you’ll know when service has been restored.
• Leave doors closed on refrigerators and freezers as much as possible during outages. Food will keep much  

longer if the doors are left closed.
• If you cannot restore power by resetting circuit breakers, call Consumers Energy 

at 641-752-1593 or 800-696-6552 to report the outage. Our phones are answered 
24/7, and crews are on call to respond.

Storm Safety Tips

Dates To Remember:

JUNE 
 3 Bills Due
 3 Automatic Payments Deducted
 7 Email / Mail Bills
 16 Father’s Day
 25 Automatic Payments Deducted

JULY 
 1 Read Meters
 3 Bills Due
 3 Automatic Payments Deducted
 4 July 4th Holiday -  
  Office Closed

Submit your answers to 
the Father’s Day Emoji 

Pictionary on page 8-G. 
The solutions will be 

published in the  
July newsletter.
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How to prepare for storm emergencies
When faced with severe weather, it’s crucial to have a clear plan in place, saving valuable 
time and ensuring everyone’s safety. Consider these important things:

Call Consumers Energy for all outages.
Cooperative staff do not know your power is out until you notify us. Calling us at 800-696-6552 is 
the most effective way to notify staff of an outage at your service location as email is not monitored 
at all times, especially if there is a large-scale outage. Consumers Energy phones are answered 24/7, 
and crews are on call to respond. The cooperative will post updates on the home page of the co-op’s 
website at www.consumersenergy.coop. Members can also look at the Iowa statewide outage map at 
www.iowarec.org/updates to check progress on any ongoing outages.

Documents
Keep important documents in a known location ready to be gathered and protected in a waterproof container 
when severe weather is imminent.

Essential Devices
If severe weather is coming, ensure all electronic devices are fully charged ahead of time, and have a battery-
powered radio on hand to stay updated on weather conditions.

Generators
If you plan to use a portable generator as a power source, be sure you know how it works and how to safely 
operate it before severe weather hits. Never run a portable generator inside or near a building. See the 
co-op’s Generator Safety page at www.consumersenergy.coop/generator-safety for more information on how 
to safely use a generator at your home or business.

Medical Equipment
If you or someone in your care has a condition that requires continuous or special medication, life support 
systems, or medications that require constant refrigeration, contact your doctor, and make a plan for power 
outages.

Pets
Make sure outdoor pets are brought inside before a storm hits. Have arrangements in place in case you need 
to evacuate to an emergency shelter as animals may not be allowed there.

Roles & Responsibilities
Determine beforehand who in your household or business will take care of gathering animals, retrieving your 
safety kit, etc.

Safety Kit
Have an emergency safety kit with all the items you need in one place and ready to go in case a storm hits.
Your safety kit should include items such as: flashlights, a battery-powered radio, spare batteries, fully 
charged cell phone/device power banks, blankets and/or warm clothing, first-aid supplies, spare baby care 
supplies if applicable, pet supplies if applicable, a three-day supply of nonperishable food and water for 
everyone in your household (NOTE: Some foods in your unpowered refrigerator may not be safe to eat during 
or after an outage.). a manual (non-electric) can opener, extra cash in case local ATMs are also down.

Shelter
Pick a designated location to seek shelter during severe weather. This is often the basement or a room away 
from windows or sharp objects. If possible, check on those with special needs or those who otherwise have 
difficulties seeking shelter during severe weather to ensure they have arrangements in place.

Vehicles
Make sure your vehicle has gas or your electric car is charged before the storm in case you need to evacuate.

Storm Safety Tips (continued)
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Bridget Itzen, 
CEO/General Manager

Downed Power Lines
STAY AWAY FROM DOWNED 
POWER POLES AND LINES! They 
may still be energized, and electrocution 
is possible. Do not go near a downed 
power line for any reason.

See the graphic at right for more information on how 
to stay safe if there is a downed powerline or pole.

Summer is a time for many fun-filled 
activities, but the season can also bring 
severe, dangerous weather. Talk to your 
loved ones about storm safety so that 
everyone is prepared and knows exactly 
what to do when a storm strikes.

Annual Audit of Co-op 
Financials Complete
In March, Eide Bailly LLP completed the Annual 
Audit of the balance sheet of Consumers Energy 
Cooperative and Subsidiary as of December 31, 
2023, and 2022, and the related statements of 
operations, member patronage capital credits, and 
other equities and cash flows for the years then 
ended. The audits were conducted according to the 
generally accepted auditing standards. 

An audit facilitates improved processes and 
controls, addresses regulatory or other compliance 
issues, and ensures processes are efficient as well 
as providing reasonable assurance the financial 
statements are presented fairly and are free of 
material misstatement. Eide Bailly LLP’s Brady Cross, 
CPA, Audit Manager, presented a clean opinion 
to the Board of Directors at their April board 
meeting, stating that the financial statements are 
in conformity with generally accepted accounting 
principles. The financial statements for Consumers 
Energy will be presented to the membership at the 
Annual Meeting on Thursday, August 1, 2024.
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Each year, Consumers Energy awards $1,000 scholarships to area students. The Lineworker Scholarship 
is available for a full-time student who resides in Iowa and is pursuing a career in the power industry. The 
Academic Scholarships are available to full-time students who are dependents of members of Consumers 
Energy and are pursuing a postsecondary education at an accredited two-year or four-year college, university, 
or vocational/technical school. 

2024 winners of Consumers Energy scholarships!
Julie Damman, daughter of John and Darci Damman of Melbourne, is receiving an Academic Scholarship. At Baxter 
High School, Julie is the president of Baxter’s chapter of FFA, a member of National Honor Society, and a member of 
Student Council. She participated in volleyball and is the varsity team captain. Julie is the 2024 Jasper County Beef 
Queen. This fall she will be attending Iowa State University.

Hannah Kimberley, daughter of Tom and Donna Kimberley of Collins, is receiving an Academic Scholarship. 
Hannah is dual enrolled with Collins-Maxwell High School and the homeschool program, Classical Conversations. She’s 
participated in softball receiving 2nd team All-Conference, in volleyball receiving All-Star Award, and went to state in 
track. Hannah has won over 6 debates and is currently writing a senior thesis that she’ll defend in front of a panel of 
judges in May. This fall she will be attending Spurgeon College. 

Regan Russell, daughter of Josh and Cheryl Russell, is receiving an Academic Scholarship. Regan is a member of 
the National Honor Society, Student Council, and yearbook at Baxter High School. She’s participated in dance team, 
cross country, track and field, and football cheer. Regan volunteers with the Big Bolt Little Bolt Mentorship Program. This 
fall she will be attending the University of Iowa. 

Ella Steward, daughter of Lara and Matthew Steward of State Center, is receiving an Academic Scholarship. Ella 
is homeschooled and dual enrolled with Collins-Maxwell High School for sports. She participates in the swim team, 
volleyball, cross county, and track and field. She is the secretary for her 4-H group, youth group leader, vice president for 
the local Turning Point USA Club, and ACRE assistant teacher. This fall she will be attending Iowa State University.

Katie Tollefson, daughter of Steve and Susan Tollefson of Cambridge, is receiving an Academic Scholarship. At 
Ballard High School, Katie is a member of Student Council, her class’s vice president for Executive Council, and the 
Drum Major for marching band. She participated in volleyball, cross country, bowling, track, soccer, and swimming. Katie 
enjoys volunteering in the school library and with the local food panty to organize Thanksgiving meals and Christmas gift 
donations to families in need from her school. This fall she will be attending Iowa State University.  

Devon Tsia-Olson, son of Travis Olsen and Karen Tsia of Ankeny, is receiving an Academic Scholarship. Devon is 
homeschooled and dual enrolled with Ankeny Centennial High School. He is a member of the National Honor Society, 
a creator of the resource pack “Plasticraft” for the Minecraft video game, and volunteers at the ARL weekly. Devon 
has made it to the Iowa All-State Music Festival as one of the top ten cellists in the past three years and has been 
participating in the youth symphonies at the Des Moines Symphony Academy since 2017. This fall he will be attending 
Iowa State University. 

Alise Van Pelt, daughter of Jeff and Kim Van Pelt of Huxley, is receiving an Academic Scholarship. At Ballard High 
School, Alise is a member of Student Council, Stomp Out Stigma, and a leader for the Fellowship of Christian Athletes. 
She participated in basketball all four years and danced for three years. Going on a mission trip to Costa Rica was one of 
the best experiences of her life. While there she helped to lead Vacation Bible Schools, pack then deliver food bags, and 
build bunk beds. This fall she will be attending the University of South Dakota. 

Brianna Winfield, daughter of Kristina Winfield of Baxter, is receiving an Academic Scholarship. Brianna attends 
Baxter High School where she is a member of the National Honor Society, the yearbook, and the varsity cheer team.  
She has participated in speech, choir, and band. Brianna enjoys being a mentor with Big Bolt Little Bolt where she meets 
with an elementary student for 20 minutes weekly. She desires to make a positive impact on the next generation. This fall 
she will be attending the University of Nebraska at Omaha. 

Gwen Zrostlik, daughter of Rick and Julie Zrostlik of Nevada, is receiving an Academic Scholarship. While attending 
Roland-Story High School, Gwen was an active member of the National Honor Society helping to deliver Meals on 
Wheels, organize a teacher’s breakfast, putting on a haunted high school as a fundraiser, and was the cross-country 
manager last fall. Gwen has been a dancer for ten years and currently works at the dance studio three days a week as 
an assistant teacher. This fall she will be attending Iowa State University.

Carson Gibson, son of Brian and Amy Gibson of Polk City, is receiving a Lineworker Scholarship. Carson attends 
North Polk High School where he is a co-captain for the high school soccer team. He has also participated in basketball, 
cross-country, and in competitive club soccer for eight years. During the summer he works for the Tournament Club of 
Iowa as part of the grounds crew. This fall he will be attending Northwest Iowa Community College.  

For more information on Consumers Energy’s Scholarship Program, contact Billing & Education Coordinator  
Tami Kerwood at 800-696-6552 or tkerwood@consumersenergy.coop.
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CEO/General Manager

Downed Power Lines
STAY AWAY FROM DOWNED 
POWER POLES AND LINES! They 
may still be energized, and electrocution 
is possible. Do not go near a downed 
power line for any reason.

See the graphic at right for more information on how 
to stay safe if there is a downed powerline or pole.

Summer is a time for many fun-filled 
activities, but the season can also bring 
severe, dangerous weather. Talk to your 
loved ones about storm safety so that 
everyone is prepared and knows exactly 
what to do when a storm strikes.

Annual Audit of Co-op 
Financials Complete
In March, Eide Bailly LLP completed the Annual 
Audit of the balance sheet of Consumers Energy 
Cooperative and Subsidiary as of December 31, 
2023, and 2022, and the related statements of 
operations, member patronage capital credits, and 
other equities and cash flows for the years then 
ended. The audits were conducted according to the 
generally accepted auditing standards. 

An audit facilitates improved processes and 
controls, addresses regulatory or other compliance 
issues, and ensures processes are efficient as well 
as providing reasonable assurance the financial 
statements are presented fairly and are free of 
material misstatement. Eide Bailly LLP’s Brady Cross, 
CPA, Audit Manager, presented a clean opinion 
to the Board of Directors at their April board 
meeting, stating that the financial statements are 
in conformity with generally accepted accounting 
principles. The financial statements for Consumers 
Energy will be presented to the membership at the 
Annual Meeting on Thursday, August 1, 2024.



June 2024  • A supplement to Iowa Electric Cooperative Living  •  8-G8-B  •  A supplement to Iowa Electric Cooperative Living  •  June 2024

t continued on page 12-C

How to prepare for storm emergencies
When faced with severe weather, it’s crucial to have a clear plan in place, saving valuable 
time and ensuring everyone’s safety. Consider these important things:

Call Consumers Energy for all outages.
Cooperative staff do not know your power is out until you notify us. Calling us at 800-696-6552 is 
the most effective way to notify staff of an outage at your service location as email is not monitored 
at all times, especially if there is a large-scale outage. Consumers Energy phones are answered 24/7, 
and crews are on call to respond. The cooperative will post updates on the home page of the co-op’s 
website at www.consumersenergy.coop. Members can also look at the Iowa statewide outage map at 
www.iowarec.org/updates to check progress on any ongoing outages.

Documents
Keep important documents in a known location ready to be gathered and protected in a waterproof container 
when severe weather is imminent.

Essential Devices
If severe weather is coming, ensure all electronic devices are fully charged ahead of time, and have a battery-
powered radio on hand to stay updated on weather conditions.

Generators
If you plan to use a portable generator as a power source, be sure you know how it works and how to safely 
operate it before severe weather hits. Never run a portable generator inside or near a building. See the 
co-op’s Generator Safety page at www.consumersenergy.coop/generator-safety for more information on how 
to safely use a generator at your home or business.

Medical Equipment
If you or someone in your care has a condition that requires continuous or special medication, life support 
systems, or medications that require constant refrigeration, contact your doctor, and make a plan for power 
outages.

Pets
Make sure outdoor pets are brought inside before a storm hits. Have arrangements in place in case you need 
to evacuate to an emergency shelter as animals may not be allowed there.

Roles & Responsibilities
Determine beforehand who in your household or business will take care of gathering animals, retrieving your 
safety kit, etc.

Safety Kit
Have an emergency safety kit with all the items you need in one place and ready to go in case a storm hits.
Your safety kit should include items such as: flashlights, a battery-powered radio, spare batteries, fully 
charged cell phone/device power banks, blankets and/or warm clothing, first-aid supplies, spare baby care 
supplies if applicable, pet supplies if applicable, a three-day supply of nonperishable food and water for 
everyone in your household (NOTE: Some foods in your unpowered refrigerator may not be safe to eat during 
or after an outage.). a manual (non-electric) can opener, extra cash in case local ATMs are also down.

Shelter
Pick a designated location to seek shelter during severe weather. This is often the basement or a room away 
from windows or sharp objects. If possible, check on those with special needs or those who otherwise have 
difficulties seeking shelter during severe weather to ensure they have arrangements in place.

Vehicles
Make sure your vehicle has gas or your electric car is charged before the storm in case you need to evacuate.

Storm Safety Tips (continued)
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